Freedom of Information Act 2000 – housing benefit
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
How many people have their housing benefit paid directly to their landlord? In last year? 
Answer:

934 claimants have had direct payments made to private landlords in 2019/20 to date.

What is the Council criteria for having the housing benefit element paid directly to a landlord? Eg private tenant
This part of the letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain. 

The Council’s policy regarding direct payments is as directed by government, see Housing Benefit Circular A4/2011.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


